
 
 

 

 

CIWQS Place ID: 741800 (lrg) 

 

Mrs. Shirley Thompson 

1155 Hopkins Street 

Berkeley, CA 94702 

 

Subject: Rescission of Reauthorization to Discharge Treated Groundwater under the 

Requirements of Order No. R2-2012-0012, NPDES Permit No. CAG912002 

(VOC and Fuel General Permit)  

 

Facility: Groundwater Treatment System located at 1409-1417 12
th

 Street, City of Oakland,  

Alameda County 

 

Dear Ms. Thompson: 

 

I hereby rescind the March 22, 2012, Reauthorization to Discharge issued to you.  

 
On August 8, 2013, the Alameda County Environmental Health, the lead cleanup oversight 

agency, concurred that groundwater discharge will be no longer required at this facility. Another 

groundwater cleanup method with no need to discharge to surface water will be implemented 

should groundwater requires additional treatment. There has been no discharge to surface water 

since October 30, 2011.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact Lou Gonzales at (510) 622-2365 or e-mail at 

lgonzales@waterboards.ca.gov. 

 
        Sincerely, 
 
 
 

         

 

 

 

        Bruce H. Wolfe 

        Executive Officer 

cc: (via e-mail) 

Joseph Cotton, Impact Environmental – Jac21462@aol.com 

Keith Nowell, Alameda County Environmental Health – Keith.Nowell@acgov.org 

Cherie McCaulou, Water Board – Cmccaulou@waterboards.ca.gov 

Mary Ann Beesley, Water Board – Mbeesley@waterboards.ca.gov 
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